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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1ST. LUKE CATHOLIC MEN’S CLUB

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Monday, April 18, 2011
Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Pres. David Keller
Opening Prayer led by Chaplain Nat Chavez.

Pledge of allegiance led by member Lou Davis.
Welcome new members & guests:
There were no new members or guests to be introduced.

Monthly Birthday List:
Eighteen names of those members with April birthdays were read and those present were honored with a round of “Happy Birthday.” The most senior member was Steve Sanchez (age 79) and the youngest member was Steve Kelly (age 59).

Introduction of the cooking team:
Oscar Uresti and his crew, Eric Johnson, Mark Resendez, Art Garcia, Manuel Ibarra, Orlando Garcia, as well as Matteo & Matthew Uresti, Rico Silvas, and Russell Phillips were introduced and thanked for a well prepared and delicious meal of chicken fajitas, Spanish rice and beans, pico de gallo, flour tortillas, and brownies & ice cream.

Minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes of the March 21, 2011 SLMC General Membership Meeting were presented online by Secretary Mike Raign. The minutes were approved with corrections.

Club Correspondence:
Secretary Mike Raign presented several pieces of mail which were made available for reading and are noted at the end of this report.

Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer’s report was presented by Greg Shean and is attached hereto.  The financial report covering the first seven months through March, 2011 was approved as presented.  The upcoming meal will be Italian cuisine prepared by Head Cook Adolph Aleman and his crew.

Guest Speaker:


Guest Speaker – Joe Pina will moderate a 15 minute speaker program during both the May and June meetings called “Getting Your House in Order”. May will be presented by Matt Mora, and Ruben Balle. Each will speak about wills, powers of attorneys, physician’s directives and related topics. In June speakers will include Fred Wood and Emma Pina on important related topics for seniors.

Reports of Appointed Officers:
•
Budget & Finance - Larry Ridder had no report.

•
Chaplain - Nat Chavez reported that 150 people participated in the Contemporary Stations of the Cross Walk on April 7, 2011.  Nat Chavez, Matt Mora & Wallie Fields presented the issue of “power, prestige and possessions” at station no. 14.

•
Inventory Control - Rico Silvas had no report.

•
Procurement - Russell Phillips reported that David Keller has drafted a Head Cook’s checklist to assist Rico & Russell with allocating supplies for monthly meals.

•
Membership - Everett Elstak reported that there are 230 active members and 42 lifetime members. Everett is missing occupations for some of the retired members in the directory.

Reports of Standing Committees:
•
Communications - Peter Rangel was not present.

•
Webmaster - John Hardin reported that Leo Gredell was added to the Deceased Member Roster. John has also added 2011 WGD Big Bucks winners, as well as 2007-2009 & 2011 WGD photos onto the website. John still needs 2010 WGD photos.

•
Christian Services - Wallie Fields reported that Jack Vance is holding up well.  Former member Lou Picciano passed away on March 23, 2011, following a long battle with cancer.  Wallie gave communion and performed the Viaticum Outside of Mass for member Leo Gredell who passed away on April 8, 2011.  Leo’s funeral will be at St. Luke Catholic Church on April 13, 2011 at 10:00 a.m.  SLMC members David Keller, Everett McCormick, Ray Olvera, Russell Phillips, Rico Silvas and John Stanley served as pall bearers.  SLMC donated $50 to St. Luke’s St. Vincent de Paul Society and sent a sympathy card to Leo’s family.  Member and cancer survivor Ramon A. Garcia has been ill and is currently undergoing tests.  Carrie Villarreal, widow of late member Oscar Villarreal, is hospitalized from a stroke.  Wally de la Cruz’ mother-in-law, Ophelia Champion passed away on March 29, 2011, following a long illness

•
Entertainment - Greg Shean has arranged for group tickets to the 75th Texas League All Star Game at Wolff Stadium on June 29, 2011 at 7:05 p.m.  Tickets will cost $8.50 each thru David Keller and must be purchased by June 10. Greg offers a tailgate party at the event. 
•
Public Relations - James Benavides reported that WGD results and thank you notice were printed in the church bulletin.  James also sent the bulletin a call for WGD distribution requests by May 15, 2011.  In addition, James has drafted WGD thank you letter for corporate tables and business partner contributors.

•
Benevolence - Ralf Meneses reported that the committee recommended and the president approved a $250 contribution which was presented to seminarian Isak Inge during the meeting by David Keller.

•
Wild Game Dinner - Rico Silvas reported that the 2012 Wild Game Dinner is 320 days away and the planning process has begun.  Rico is still awaiting final figures for this year’s event from Larry Ridder.  Also, Rico reported that the “lessons learned’ meeting on March 31st went well.

Reports of Special Committees:
•
Scholarship - Alex Flores was not present.  However, Bill Groff reported that the committee of Alex Flores, Bill Groff and Nat Chavez received only nine applications, of which six were approved for $750 scholarships.

•
Lifetime - Terry Sparrow had no report (OCC).

•
Audit - Bobby Margo had no report (OCC).

Reports of Ad Hoc Committees:
•
Logo Attire Committee - Everett Elstak reported Phase II of the logo attire sales process will begin with presentation of summer shirts in May for June delivery.  Everett has a limited number of ball caps for sale at $10 each.

•
St. Luke Gym - Matt Mora reported that site work has begun.

•
Sharing of Gifts Banquet - Matt Mora reported that Outback Steakhouse is committed for the Sharing of Gifts Banquet on July 18, 2011, as well as the Christmas Dinner Dance.

Unfinished Business:
•
Breakfast w/ Fr. Jim – David Keller, Larry Ridder and Mike Raign had breakfast with Fr. Jim Barlow at Nicha’s on March 25, 2011, during which they discussed current and future seminarians, as well as the continued support of John Nolan.  Also discussed were potential schedule conflicts with the WGD and use of the parish hall.

New Business:
•
Breakfast w/ Fr. Jim – David Keller, Nat Chavez and Everett Elstak will have breakfast with Fr. Jim Barlow at Nicha’s on May 6, 2011.

•
David Keller said the cafeteria will be closed for remodeling during the summer.  Therefore, the June SLMC meeting will be held in the Parish Center.

Announcements/ comments for the good of the club:
•
Homer Fetzer announced that Habitat House No. 10 has been finished.  The dedication and blessing will take place on May 7, 2011.

Raffle winners were Matt Mora (twice), Steve Sanchez, Steve Dupnick, Don O’Brien and Billy Markette.

Motion to Adjourn was made by Larry Ridder and seconded by Loren Brown.

Closing Prayer was led by Nat Chavez.
Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.
Correspondence - April, 2011:
Thank you note Lee Ingram Family – Wallie

Donation thank you from Parkinson’s Foundation (Ingram) – Wallie

WGD Dist. Request, Seton Home – Ralf

WGD Dist. Request, Posada Guadalupe – Ralf

WGD Dist. Request, Misioneros Maristas Bolivia – Ralf

Divine Providence Catholic Church – WGD Dist request – Ralf  (attached)

Guadalupe Home Wine tasting event postcard invite – Ralf 

Coalition for Life, banquet invitation – Ralf 

Catholic Charities (invitation to annual awards banquet)- Ralf 

Returned mail WGD thank you letter, Cindy De La Garza w/Starbucks Coffee – Rico/RC

Gerlach thank you letter/picture, Ernesto Perales, Jr – Rico

Frost Bank, March statement – Rico

TermNet Statement (WGD Credit Card processing) – Larry 

Illusions Invoice (WGD table/chair rentals) – Larry

Spirits Ins Co (postcard) for Bev Corp - Greg

Meeting postcard returned wrong address, Freemon Sattelmair – Everett

Returned postcard meeting notice for “Gary Visosky” wrong address  - Everett

1

